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February Meetings 

March 5
th

 SIA Office 
7:30 PM  SIA Officers’ & Chairpersons’ Meeting 
 

March 6
th

 SIA Office 
7:00 PM  Archives  
**Date has changed from 8pm on 4

th
 Wed to 

7pm on 1
st
 Wed 

 

March 11
th

  
400 Sunrise Hwy, Amityville 
8:15 PM  L.I.C.Y.P.A.A. 
 

March 12
th

 Cleary School for the Deaf, 
Ronkonkoma 
6:30 PM  SIA Orientation 
6:30 PM  Share-a-Thon 
7:30 PM  SIA Meeting 
 

March 19
th

 SIA Office  
7:00 PM  Public Information  
 

March 15
th

 Trinity Lutheran Church,  
Rocky Point 
8:00 PM  SGS Meeting 
 

  

 

 “Catchy Quotes”               
 

“Expect Miracles” 
 

“Seven days without an AA meeting  
makes one WEAK” 

 

Please submit your “catchy quotes” to: 
bulletins@suffolkny-aa.org 
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“The Bulletin” 
 

Is published monthly by the Suffolk 
Intergroup Association of Alcoholics 

Anonymous, PO Box 659 Patchogue, 
NY 11772. “Alcoholics Anonymous” 

and “AA” are registered trademarks of 
Alcoholics Anonymous World Services, 
Inc. Quotes from AAWS literature and 

AA Grapevine are used with 
permission and gratitude. 

    

Step TwoStep TwoStep TwoStep Two – Came to believe that a Power greater than 

ourselves could restore us to sanity. 
    

Tradition Two Tradition Two Tradition Two Tradition Two – For our group purpose there is but one 

ultimate authority - a loving God as He may express 

Himself in our group conscience. Our leaders are but 

trusted servants; they do not govern. 
    

Concept IIConcept IIConcept IIConcept II – The General Service Conference of A.A. 

has become, for nearly every practical purpose, the 

active voice and the effective conscience of our whole 

Society in its world affairs.  

 

Please Note:   
 

The Archive meeting for February and April are 
cancelled and the March Archive meeting 

(regularly scheduled for March 6th) is 
rescheduled for March 16th at 11:00am. 
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From the Archives Chair 
 

With the New Year comes a sense renewed optimism about this commitment.  In looking at the goals that were set 
in my first Bulletin article, I am keenly aware that we are behind the schedule that I had set for the committee, 
although I know that the Higher Power had some other, more important, matters for the Archive Committee deal 
with this year. That being said, I am excited to announce that…. 
 

1. The catalogue has been started.  Over the next 4-6 months, all the Bulletins, Meeting Lists, Share-A-

Thon binders and flyers will be catalogued.   

2. Digitizing our older meeting lists has begun as well.  This will continue until all the Suffolk and the 

older NY Metro Area meeting lists that list Suffolk County meetings are digitized. The oldest NY 

Metro List I have found is a copy of one from 1947 and we have an original from 1953.  

3. Most importantly, we began encapsulating important documents. While going through a “non-

specific” binder, I came across several handwritten cards to a member of Bay Shore Sunrise Sobriety from 

Nell Wing. For those who may not know who Nell is, she was Bill W.’s secretary and AA’s first archivist.  

This same member, Mike M. also contributed several pictures of himself with Lois Wilson and Sister Liz!  

Thank you Mike for your contribution to our Archives. While, I was amazed to find these wonderfully 

personal and HISTORIC pieces of correspondence and photos, it was heartbreaking to see that they had 

not been preserved and placed in the fireproof file cabinet along with our other valuable archives.  This 

has been rectified! 
 

One of the responsibilities of the Archive Committee is to “show” our archives.  This is something that we have 
done a little of this year, at the Share-A-Thon and Big Meeting as well as at the SIA Meetings.  In fact, I brought 
these newly discovered cards and pictures to the SIA meeting on January 8

th
 so that your reps would report back 

to you that we have these archive pieces.  The response has been so positive, that I believe that our committee 
should begin to discuss a way in which we might be able to display these items safely along with our other items, 
or perhaps hold an Archive Day of Sharing so that all members of AA in Suffolk County can enjoy these archives.  
I will keep you updated!!!  If anyone has a suggestion about how best to bring these archives to you, please feel 
free to contact me at archives@suffolkny-aa.org 

 

I wish that there were words to express the depth of my gratitude for being allowed to serve as your Archive Chair 
for these two years.  Thank you does not seem to say enough, but it is heartfelt. 

 

Wishing you peace in service, 
Cyndy F.  
 

From the Archives - This history and others like it can be viewed at www.suffolkaaarchives.com.  
 

St. James Group 
St. James Methodist Church 
Route 25A, St. James, NY 11780 
 

One of the hallmarks of sobriety is consistency. For those serious about recovery, when a promise to be 
somewhere is made, it is honored. The St. James group has been a model of that principle from its inception. For 
almost 50 years, it has had its doors open on Mondays and Wednesdays. Although the original meeting was 9 PM 
and the current meeting is 7:30 PM, the meeting itself has always been as reliable as the sunrise. 

 

In November, 1963, the new group contacted Alcoholics Anonymous World Services to announce its formation. It 
met in the St. James Episcopal Church on Route 25A at 9 PM. It appears to have met only on Wednesdays in the 
beginning, but soon thereafter branched out to include Mondays. The newly formed group boasted 10 members. 

 

The group moved to a new location in the spring or summer of 1973, and the St. James Methodist Church has 
been home ever since. It relocated only a third of a mile away from its original home, to Moriches Road. It 
continued to meet on Mondays and Wednesdays, which is remarkable considering that it is not always easy to 
move a meeting and retain the same schedule. 

 

The group has thrived and has therefore not found it necessary or desirable to experiment with different formats. 
The description on the November, 2004 meeting list still applies today. However, the location has not been as 
static. According to one member, the church would often shuffle the meeting makers from room to room; upstairs 
in a spacious room one week; downstairs in a small, crowded room the next week. This resulted in an initial 
membership drop, but the drop was shortly replaced by a rebound and steady rise in attendance. Most 
importantly, the St. James members have advanced our primary purpose in carrying the message from the 
beginning, regardless of the church or the room they have been assigned to! 

 



 
 

 

 

  

  

 



 

       

                   SIA Officers & Chair people 2012-2013 
631-654-1150  www.suffolkny-aa.org 

 
 

 
Office   Name Official email address 

Chairperson Liz T.                  Chairman@suffolkny-aa.org 

Alt Chairperson                              Maria C.                    alt-chair@suffolkny-aa.org 

Treasurer  Vikki B.                      treasurer@suffolkny-aa.org 

Corresponding Sec             Jenn                                        corsec@suffolkny-aa.org 

Recording Sec                  Debbie P. recsec@suffolkny-aa.org 

 
 

Committee Chairs  

Office   Name Official email address 

Archives                                      Cyndy F.                         archives@suffolkny-aa.org 

Bulletin Joanne Z. bulletins@suffolkny-aa.org 

Corrections   Doug V. correct@suffolkny-aa.org 

General Service              Mike K. sgso-liaison@suffolkny-aa.org 

Grapevine Mike C. grapevine@suffolkny-aa.org 

Hotline/Answering Serv. J.J. phones@suffolkny-aa.org 

Literature Pete H. books@suffolkny-aa.org 

Meeting List Bryan E. meetings@suffolkny-aa.org 

Public Information                       Kate G. pubinfo@suffolkny-aa.org 

Schools Raymond schools@suffolkny-aa.org 

Share-a-thon  Anne B. share@suffolkny-aa.org 

SIA Office Manager                   Mike F. siaoffice@suffolkny-aa.org 

Special Events                          Paul H. specevent@suffolkny-aa.org 

Third Legacy                               LC thirdleg@suffolkny-aa.org 

Treatment Facilities                        Jimmy M. treatment@suffolkny-aa.org 

Webmaster    Martin                  webmaster@suffolkny-aa.org 

 

 

I Am Responsible… 

When anyone, anywhere, reaches out for help, 
I want the hand of A.A. always to be there. 

And for that: I am responsible. 

 

 

Are you interested in writing 
something for the Bulletin? 
 

Do you wish to share your 
experience, strength, and hope with 
others? 
 

Is your Home Group having an event 
you’d like announced? 
 

If so, please email  
bulletins@suffolkny-aa.org 
 

Please note:  
All submissions must be emailed by 
the 25th of the previous month. 

 

Please note:  
 

Inclusion of articles and announcements in The Bulletin 

does not constitute AA endorsement.  Rather, members 

of the fellowship of Alcoholics Anonymous have been 

encouraged to share their experience, strength and 

hope through this humble publication.  Opinions 

expressed are those of the writer unless otherwise 

noted.  Suffolk Intergroup Association makes these 

announcements solely as a service to the reader, not as 

an endorsement. 

 

 

   
 

Thank you so much for your group 
contributions to Suffolk Intergroup 
Association.  Your contributions help 
Carry the Message in so many ways!   
 

Please include your group's name and 
town as it appears in the meeting list 
along with your group mailing address 
when submitting you contribution.   
 

Vikki B., Treasurer 

FROM THE TREASURER 

EASY�DOES�IT!�

 


